Though our intention has
been to plant churches in the
UK. we are growing
increasingly aware of several
“chapels” that will soon be
closing their doors without
being re-planted. Some have
approached us about church
rescue work.

Please pray with us as we
have some meetings about this
in the upcoming weeks!
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Christmas is upon us again! This Christmas we hope
you find love, joy, and comfort with family and friends.
Yet, more than anything, we hope that you take time to
worship the God who became flesh, and lived and died
in our place. Have a very Merry Christmas!

At the end of November, I was

able to preach four sermons at

a weekend youth event in the
beautiful Lake District of England. 22 young people
made the trip. Throughout the weekend, it was evident
that God was at work. By the end of the weekend, two
teenage boys (Joe and Tim) had professed faith in
Christ and many others had rededicated their lives to
the Lord. To God be the glory!




